Calendar of Events **APRIL** MAY JUNE 1 6:30-Bingo 1 6:30-Bingo 3 6:30-Bingo 1 7:30-Council Mtg. 6:30-Bingo 6:30-Bingo 4 PGK Dinner 6:30-Bingo 6:30-Bingo 7:30-Council Mtg. 3 6 6:30-Bingo 7:30-Council Mtg. 7 6:30-Bingo 8 6:30-Bingo 10 6:30-Bingo 6:30-Bingo 8 6:30-Bingo 6:30-Bingo 10 6:30-Bingo 13 6:30-Bingo 12 6:30-Bingo 15 17 6:30-Bingo 14 6:30-Bingo 6:30-Bingo 16 6:30-Bingo 15 No Bingo 6:30-Bingo 7:00-Officer's Mtg. 16 17 Annual Festival 18 7:00-Officer's Mtg. 17 6:30-Bingo 18 Annual Festival 19 6:30-Bingo 22 6:30-Bingo Annual Festival 6:30-Bingo 23 6:30-Bingo 20 6:30-Bingo 25 6:30-Bingo 24 6:30-Bingo 6:30-Bingo 6:30-Bingo 25 7:30-Bldg. Corp 7:00-Officer's Mtg. 7:30-Bldg. Corp 29 22 6:30-Bingo 6:30-Bingo 30 6:30-Bingo 27 Memorial Day 28 6:30-Bingo 29 6:30-Bingo

5830 Clyde Park Ave. S.W.
Wyoming, Michigan 49509

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

Insurance Agent James Gallagher (616) 329-9252

30

In order to quickly and easily identify a deceased member of the Knights of Columbus, The Grand Rapids Press has agreed to reproduce our Emblem (as shown) along with the obituary of the K of C member. However you must do your part, so we can do our part. First, you must inform the funeral home to include our emblem and to mention the deceased was a member of the Knights of Columbus #4362. Second, you must notify us. You should call the current Grand Knight or any of the current officers listed in our monthly Leader. Please help us show our respect for our deceased Brother Knights.

7:30-Bldg. Corp

ION-PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
Grand Rapids, MI

5830 Clyde Park Ave SW, Wyoming, MI 49509

Hall Phone Number 531-9179





Grand Knights Message

Happy and Blessed Easter season to all brother knights. The past two months have been very busy and successful for the council. The fish fry's were a great financial success again. They were run very smoothly and we received many positive comments from the people attending. My thanks goes out to all the volunteers who assisted and to Paul and Tony Arbanas for their leadership. The final numbers should be available by next meeting.

Our annual M.I. Drive again did very well and the weather was some what cooperative. Not all the numbers are in yet as we are still receiving donations. We could have used more volunteers to help cover some of the stores. I want to thank Ron Pelka for chairing this event again this year, all the volunteers and the ladies for the food and beverage that was greatly appreciated.

This years PGK's dinner will be on Saturday May 4th. Happy hour will be from 6 to 7 pm. This will be followed by announcing the Knights of Charity, Unity, Fraternity and Patriotism; The Knight of The Year and the Family of the Year. Remember that this event is not just for PGK's it is a council function that should be enjoyed by all. It is a remembrance of those that went before us and we need to thank them for what they have done. Cost is \$15.00 per person and includes your drinks. Reservations can be made by calling Paul at the hall or contacting myself at 745 7818 or dzzvirzdinis@gmail.com.

Coming up in June is our Clergy appreciation dinner. We may even have the new bishop attending if he is in town at the time. This dinner is \$18.00 pp and will include three meat choices, veggies and dessert.

I would like to thank Bingo for sponsoring a bus trip to Mt Pleasant with the proceeds going to the M.I. Over \$800.00 was donated. Also members of Bingo proposed that the council donate \$5,000.00 of council funds to M.I. This was presented 2 months in a row and was also approved by council members present at those meetings.

Vivat Jesus!

Denny Z. dzzvirzdinis@gmail.com

Membership Meetings:

Wednesday, May 1st at 7:30 pm Wednesday, June 5th at 7:30 pm

Grand Knight......Dennis Zvirzdinis745-7818

Deputy Grand Knight....Jim Worth723-5677

Financial Secretary Tony Arbanas 534-6600 **District Deputy** Dan Urbanowski... 532-0271

Bldg. Corp. President...... Dennis Stolcenberg 532-5393 Hall Manager Paul Arbanas534-3089

M. 1. Thank You

Thanks to everyone that helped on the MI Drive this year. There are approximately 85 Knights from our Council that help each year, plus many others, so this event may have the most participation from our Council than any other event. A recap of the monies received are as follows:

Family Fare/Breton & 44th\$	603.15	(Jim Worth/Captain)
G B Russo\$	531.65	(Terry Priest/Captain)
Big Top\$	1,205.85	(Ed Tusing/Captain)
Walgreens/68th & Div\$	351.25	(Tim Pelletier/Captain)
Family Fare/Byron Center Ave\$	378.95	(Dennis Zvirzdinis/Captain)
Family Fare/60th & Kalamazoo\$	884.95	(Ron Pelka/Captain)
Walgreens/60th & Kalamazoo\$	445.35	(Ron Pelka/Captain)
Family Fare/Rogers Plaza\$	749.00	(Ralph Kibiloski/Captain)
Rivertown Credit Union\$	444.95	(Bob Boes/Captain)

Dematic \$500.00 Donation, Bill Eitel \$200.00 Donation, St. Mary Magdalen Women's Guild \$250.00 Donation, Bingo \$5,000.00 Donation, Target \$50.00 Donation, St. Mary Magdalen and St. John Vianney

The money for the MI Drive will be donated to:

Kentwood Parks & Recreation Inclusive Program, Kentwood Schools Spec. Ed., Godwin Learning Center, Godfrey Lee Schools Spec. Ed., Lincoln Development Center, Special Olympics/Area 11, The ARC, Kelloggsville Schools Spec. Ed., Ken-O Sha and Wyoming Schools Spec. Ed.

Thanks to the following for all your help. If I missed anyone, please let me know and I will note that in the next leader

John & Pam Hagen, Jeremy & Nikki Batcke, Dave & Clairice Kozak, Gloria Kenzie, Lil Belgraph, Mary Lou Covell, Sue Tusing, Ted Sanders, Jim Worth, Elli Noordhoek, Dave & Mary Van Houten, Ed & Marilyn Kaminski, Dot Armstrong, Michelle Grypma, Debbie Pelletier, Marge's Donut Shop, Lorraine Sremba, Nell Wouters and of course the M. I. Captains and all of those who worked at the stores and all the players and workers at Bingo that makes the donation from the Bingo Group possible.

This is a huge part of what the Knights of Columbus stands for.

Ron Pelka, M.I. Chairman

Festival 2013!

YES- we are just a few weeks from our annual KC 4362 Community Festival!! Make plans to be here May 17-19, 2013 for a weekend of fun for all ages. Come play bingo led by "The Daves" and their dedicated crew. Try your hand at Blackjack and Texas Hold-Em in our Vegas area. Come taste some of our finest grilled treats and snacks in our KC food tent. Thirsty? Stop in to our Refreshment Tent for an ice cold drink and enjoy Tigers baseball and in the evening, music spun by our very own "Wolfman" Keith Woodrum. Looking for excitement? Enjoy the full carnival midway brought to you by Skerbeck Brothers Amusements. Feeling lucky? Buy raffle tickets for a chance at winning one of **31 daily cash prizes** in our NEW Festival Calendar Raffle!!!

We will again be looking for help to run this great weekend event. Our volunteer committee will be making the rounds and trying to fill our shifts for various activities throughout the weekend. Please consider giving a few hours of your time to help us reach our goals. Volunteers are the backbone of festival and we would not be able to grow and succeed without your help. You do not have to be a council member or family member to help out- the more the merrier!! We cannot succeed without the continued support of our council families and community partners.

See you at the fish fry's for more information!

Dan Weibel, 617-8848 or Keith Lickley, 819-0797

K of C 4th Annual Golf Invitational



Our annual Golf outing will be held on Saturday, June 8th, 2013 with a "shotgun start' at 2:00 pm sharp.

Don't be late! Format will be the same as last year.

Contact Ruben (531-7447) or Ralph (532-2931) to register your teams.

Building Corp. Opening

Want to be on the building corp.? We have some opening. If you do, please come to the next meeting which is the last Thursday of each month at 7:30 pm. All brother knights are welcome to attend.

If you have any question please call 437-2180 Dennis Stolcenberg (President) or 819-0797 Keith Lickley (Vice President)

"Thank You Mother" Drive

One last call for diapers or formula which can be dropped off to the council any Monday, Tuesday or Wednesday between 4:30 pm to 9:30 pm at the bingo's.

All donations will go to local Pregnancy Resource Centers. These donations will help women who choose "Life" for their babies.

Call Sue Tusing at 616-534-4841 for information or with questions. May 8th will be the last drop-off date.

Don't Forget . . .

Mother's Day

is

Sunday, May 12th



Sick & Health

Let us keep in our prayers the following Brother Knights and family members:

Fr. Ted, Sherry Adams, Francis & Vi Barth, Margaret Bugarella, Jim & Linda Bulkowski, Doug Bouwman, Don & Sandy DeLuca, Ray & Genevieve Diehl, Jack DiPiazza, Bill Eitel, Robert & Donna Huebner, Helen Krebill, Marie Martin, Bill Ogiego's Mother (Dorothy), Tracy Page, Dave & Shirley Patterson, Tim Pelletier, Ray Punches, Carol Stewart, Gerald Tobin, Dan & Karen Ann Urbanowski, and Mark & Linda Vogl

Let us keep in our prayers the souls of all those who have passed away. May their souls rest in peace.

If you know a member who should be on our prayer list, or if you wish to have your name removed call Bob Boes 532-2185 or E-mail: bobboes@sbcglobal.net

April Anniversaries

O1 Stoven & Jassica Kundowicz	24
01 Steven & Jessica Kurylowicz	
05Keith & Lori Matulaitis	
08Leonard & Pat Reynols	
12Sam & Virginia Stellini	66
14S.K. Richard & Marie Martin	62
14 Jack & Joyce DiPiazza	42
14Harry & Jeanne Anne Hudson	52
16James & Lorretta Polmanteer	58
19S.K. Richard & Sharon Stolcenberg	23
19 Patrick & Dana Franzoi	5
20Perry & Gelorus (Gigi) Kubizna	50
22David & Dorthy Cleary	
22Stanley & Vera Herda	63
22 Howard & Virigina Smith	41
23 Gregg & Pam Larabel	48
26S.K. Raymond & Genevieve Diehl	66
26 Kenneth & Beth Kaminski	33
26 Robert & Yvonne Carpenter	33
26S.K. Daniel & Karen Ann Urbanowski.	39
26Eugene & Shirley Wolf	61
27James & Ella Bluhm	
27Gerald & Linda Hoogterp	39
27 Christopher & Barbara Miron	
29 David & Sandra Dzierzyc	
29 James & Kathy Krehill	

Family of The Month

Jim Worth Family

May Anniversaries

Date	<u>rears</u>
04 Donald & Lois Jandernoa	17
04 Darrell & Dorthy Schildroth	22
05SK Kenneth & Denise Gatchel	51
05David & Linda Staeven	57
05 John & Denise Battaglio Jr	41
05Paul & Barbara Foguth	62
05 Rob & Joni Nelson	23
06Andrew & Nancy Cook	52
06Joseph & Debra Provenzano	41
06 Max & Caryl Witgen	24
06 Gerald & Dianne Rose	
07 Bill & Kelly Rasch II	9
08Lyle & Norma Baker	
08 Michael & Patricia Larabel	37
08 Steve & DeAnn Chwalek	9
09 James & Kathryn Rohen	49
13 SK Jeremy & Nikki Batcke	7
14 Benjamin & Viola Hernandez	47
14 Steven & Marcia Foote	31
15 Thomas & Corrine Spliedt	31
16 Rafael & Malinda Castanon	4
19 Ted & Sally Sander	
20 SK Dennis & Mary Stolcenberg .	
21Jerry & Lois Stranz	
23Davey & Lois Morris	54
24 SK Roger & Catherine Wells	27
26Derrold & Mary Reynolds III	57
26Michael & Marie Richer	57
26 Raul & Katherine Ysasi	34
27 James & Betty Gill	41
29 James & Mary Gallagher	
31 Jack & Ruth Zylstra	34

Knight of The Month

Ed Tusing Jr.

Changes to Addresses

Please note that if you have any changes needing to be made to your address or there is someone you know that would like to receive our leader, please email us at bishophaas4362leader@yahoo.com and let us know. Or you can call Nikki or Jeremy at (616) 261-3321.

If you would rather receive the leader via email, let us know your address and we can get you removed from the mailing list.